
Dear parents, carers and children, 
 

The children have been busy bees this week. I love walking around to see what they are all up to, and they are always keen 

to show me their work. Flower Bee class have been busy getting to know their way around the classroom, and they have 

started their RWI phonics sessions. Bumble Bee class were keen to show me their clay models this afternoon, Honey Bee 

class have been busy learning about collective nouns, and Ivy Bee class were great at coming up with some PSHE rules 

with me the other day, to enable everyone to feel safe and comfortable when discussing different issues/topics in their 

PSHE lessons. 
 

When I show prospective parents around, the feedback I always receive is “how polite/friendly/respectful the children 

are”. The children greet visitors with a smile and a wave, and hold doors open for them. Well done and thank you to 

the children, who continually live and breathe our school values of love, courage and respect. 
 

The drop-in session with Mitch and her colleagues from the IOW neurodiversity team was well-attended on Tuesday 

afternoon; thank you to those who came along. The school nurse will be offering drop-in sessions each term bookable 

via the school office. The next session will be on Wednesday 8th October between 9.00am – 12.00pm. If you would like 

to come along, please call the office to let them know. For more information, please see the email that was sent out  

today, and the poster is also displayed in the school reception foyer. 
 

We will be holding an open afternoon for current parents/carers on Thursday 16th October from 2pm - 2.45pm. You 

are welcome to come along and join in with your child’s learning. Please do let us know via the school office so we 

know how many to expect!  
 

Parents evenings for this term are organised for Monday 29th September and Thursday 2nd October. This is an opportunity for 

you to meet with your child’s class teacher to discuss how your child has settled in, what they are focusing on and how you can 

support them at home. Please keep an eye out for a letter (via email) for information about how to book your slot.  
 

We will be celebrating Go Yellow Day in aid of Mountbatten Hospice on Friday 10th October. Children are invited to wear 

something yellow in return for a donation, and Chartwells will be serving ‘yellow’ meals on that day as well! (More       

information to follow.) 
 

The school photographer will be in on Monday 29th September, for individual photos. Say cheese! 
 

Reminders 

The BSA are holding the first meeting on Monday 15th September at 7pm in school. Everyone is welcome - the more the merrier! 

See the flyer on p3 for more details, as well as the email that was sent. 
 

A reminder that our apples are ready to be harvested, so please do take as many as you would like, to save them going to waste. 

There are also lots of crab apples at the front of the school; please do take some if you fancy making crab apple jelly! 
 

I hope you have a lovely weekend.  
 

With very best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, our focus is Jesus: ’I am the light of the world’. This week’s value is: Joy  

 

  

   
 

 

We talked about how we can be lights in the 

world, and bring light and joy to those around us. 

What could we do? What could we say? What will 

you be proud of? 

It could be something as little as holding a door 

open for someone, or smiling at someone, or 

helping them with something. 



Inclusion 
 

Welcome to our new inclusion section! Each week, we will be sharing a  
Makaton sign and Widgit symbol, to help with our inclusive ethos. 
 
This week, our word is: 

 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IgiFwQQAzRA 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 01983 823435 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

 

 
To a Red Kite 
 
Fling 
yourself 
upon the sky. 
 
Take the string 
you need. 
Ride high 
 
high 
above the park. 
Tug and buck 
and lark 
with the wind. 
 
Touch a cloud, 
red kite. 
Follow the wild geese 
in their flight. 
 
Lilian Moore 
 

Reading Recommendations 
 

Each week, we include a book recommendation from a child 

and/or adult. 

This week, Henry recommends Skandar and the Spirit War by 

A.F. Steadman.  

 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 8th September 

(Whole school attendance target: 96.5%) 

      

 Actual Attendance: 95.58% 

Late marks this week: 3 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

 

Skandar are thrilling books of wild adventure, with       

elemental magic bound in its pages. There are five books: 

Skandar and the Unicorn Thief; Skandar and the Phantom 

Rider, Skandar and the Chaos Trials, Skandar and the   

Skeleton Curse, and the latest book, the Spirit War, came 

out at the end of August. 

At the end of each chapter, it seems to leave you on a 

cliffhanger so you want to read more of every book. 

You can get paperback and hardback      

versions of Skandar at Waterstones: a     

paperback version for £7.99 and a hardback 

for £13.99.  

The main characters of these series are 

Skandar, Mitchell, Bobby and Flo and they 

right wrongs that someone else did. 

Makaton sign Widgit symbol 

  

school 



Flower Bee Ada-Olive, Arthur, Bodhi and Cleo for a brilliant and very busy start to school.  

Bumble Bee Henrietta for helping other children and her new teacher when needed.  
Ralph for having such a kind heart and ensuring to include others when he can see 
they’re feeling left out or sad.  
Ilia for a great start in our school and for settling in so well. 

Honey Bee Shai for a courageous start to a new school and to Year 3, and super contributions 
to class discussions.  
Noah for an excellent start to a new school - contributing to class discussions and  
showing a great attitude to his learning.  

Ivy Bee Zara for the effort she has put into all her Maths learning this week.                            
Myles for the effort he put into completing a wide range of maths worksheets about 
Roman Numerals. 

Bee-Haviour Elsie-Jayne for showing beautiful learning behaviours and listening skills this week. 

Sports Bee Edmund for having a great attitude to learning, trying his best in PE and being a role 
model for his class. 



 



 



 



Plea for donations of plants! 
At Brighstone, we have been developing our classrooms  

into calmer, more neutral ‘therapeutic classrooms’. A huge 

thank you to everyone who has donated neutral cushions, 

table lamps and plants. It has really helped to make a   

difference across the school. 

“Therapeutic classrooms are a new approach that redefines the       

traditional classroom set up. The average UK  classroom is bright, cluttered, overwhelming and outdated, 

and is not designed around the needs of our children today.  

Children deserve to feel comfortable, safe and inspired, especially when we know there has been a rise in 

the    numbers of children struggling with their social, motional and mental health. Teachers up and down 

the country are reporting increases in school refusal, dysregulated behaviours, disengagement and low 

social skills. Making changes to the classroom can help.” 

What is a therapeutic classroom? 

“Therapeutic classrooms are welcoming, safe, inviting environments that cultivate 

learning through their design. They calm stress hormones and increase feelings of 

emotional safety, whilst meeting the emotional and mental health needs of the      

children. Therapeutic classrooms include calm spaces and flexible seating In every 

room as standard, and allow children to work where they feel most comfortable. They 

take into consideration space, lighting, comfortability, accessibility, inclusivity and 

connective learning. Therapeutic classrooms are inspiring   places that children want 

to be in and are underpinned by science. “ 

https://www.tpctherapy.co.uk/therapeutic-classrooms/ 

 

We have got lots of cushions, table lamps and fairy lights (thank you!), and are now     

looking for a few more plants. If you have any spare pot plants (fairly low maintenance) 

that you would like to donate, we would be very grateful!   
 

Please contact the school office if you have anything that you would like to donate.  
 

Thank you! 

 



 

School Dinners 
 

Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a 
‘universal’ free school meal every day.  

 
 

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.35 
per day.  

 

Please note the dates to see which week 
to look at. 

 





 

 

 
 

• PE Kit is navy blue top/jumper/hoodie with navy blue bottoms - 

Branded items are not permitted 

• All hair accessories, socks, shoes and trainers must be in the school 

colours: navy blue, grey, black or white (no novelty socks) 

• All long hair must be tied back (pony tail, bun, plaits etc…) to avoid 

the spreading of head lice 

• No jewellery to be worn other than stud earrings, which must be 

removed or taped over on PE days 

• Gates open at 8.25am and are locked at 8.30am, and in the          

afternoon, gates are opened at 2.55pm and locked at 3.10pm 

• As teachers are busy welcoming and supervising children first 

thing in the morning, please could all messages be given to Mrs 

Pelosi in the office, who will then pass them on to the teacher 

• Only water is allowed in drinks bottles, and snacks must be fresh 

fruit only 

 

Thank you! 

 



At Brighstone Primary School we have high expectations for our children. This begins with  
attendance and punctuality as they are important life skills to learn.  
 
Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those around them and 
you as parents/carers set the standards and expectations for your child. Lateness has a negative 
impact; being late may disrupt already settled children and lessons, affect  
achievement and embarrass, worry or upset your child. We understand that there may be an      
occasional unavoidable instance where you are late, but if it happens frequently, please let us know 
if there may be something that we can do to help. 
 
What to do if your child is unwell: 
Check the NHS Guidance: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 
You should notify the school office before 9am every morning your child is unable to attend due to 
illness. You can either telephone on 740285 or email on office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk.            
Telephone calls must be followed up in writing to authorise the (illness) absence. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1axykjNrf9JXRTnUMDzGjNGDn1BqRKzg3Uz6-oQ4bIpKgNX2ykIqJirLg_aem_5LBB5XBLLgy7jOhpy3Ibzg




School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 

If you would like to contact your child’s class teacher, you can email them at 

the following email addresses. Please allow at least one working day for a 

reply. For anything urgent, please contact the school office. 

 

Year R - teacher.flowerbee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 1/2 - teacher.bumblebee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 3/4 - teacher.honeybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 5/6 - teacher.ivybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

The Nest resourced provision - thenest@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Term Dates for 2025-2026 

 

Monday 15th September: BSA meeting at 7pm 

Saturday 20th September: Round the Island Relay Race 

Monday 29th September: School photographer (individual photos) 

Monday 29th September: Parents Evening (letter to follow) 

Thursday 2nd October:  Parents Evening (letter to follow) 

Friday 10th October:  Go Yellow Day for Mountbatten Hospice 

Wednesday 15th October: Harvest Festival in St Mary’s Church at 8.45am 

Thursday 16th October:  Open afternoon for parents/carers 

Friday 17th October:  Last day of term 

Monday 3rd November:  Back to school 

 

 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following days in this academic 

year: 

Day 1:  Monday 1st September 2025 

Day 2:  Tuesday 2nd September 2025 

Day 3:  Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Day 4:  Monday 1st June 2026 

Day 5:  Monday 27th July 2026  

 

Term dates are available on our school website: https://

www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/calendar/ 

 

 

This page is regularly updated. 


